
SUTTON WEAVER PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of Sutton Weaver Parish Council held on  

Wednesday 1st February 2023 at 7 p.m.  
 at St Peter’s Church Hall, Sutton Weaver 

 

Present Cllr B Starkey -Chair (BS)  Cllr J Hancock – Vice Chair (JH)    Cllr R Hancock (RH)          
Cllr S Richards (SR) 
Cllr T Spencer (TS)      Clerk-T Whitlow (TW)     2 Member of the Public (MOP) 
 

 

22/169 
 

Apologies for Absence were received from: Cllr H Bullock & PCSO Netherton  

22/170 
 

Declarations of Members’ Interests:  Nothing declared  

22/171 Minutes: JH asked for a minor alteration to the minutes of the Parish Council meeting 
on Wednesday 4th January, to be signed at the next meeting 
 

 

22/172 
 

PCSO update 
TW advised she had received the area PCSO report there was nothing in the report pertaining 
to Sutton Weaver. 

 
 
 

22/173 Ward Councillor Update.  
No ward Cllr’s present 

 

22/174 
 

Matters arising / Actions from Previous Minutes  
(1) speed limits A56: TW Confirmed Highways will not reconsider the speed limits PC resolved 
not to take this any further 
(2) A553 Crossing, - TW confirmed no response from the generic email for national highways – 
JH to send TW direct email so TW can investigate this further 
(3) Coronation Event -Although 1 member of the public has volunteered to assist, no further 
help has been forthcoming. PC to have further discussions before the next meeting on what 
event to organise.  
(5) Streetlight – TW confirmed she had emailed 2 members from highways, with regards to 
this, awaiting a full response. 
(6) Planter – Cedar Avenue -  Resolved to replace the planter, Cllr’s to check the measurements 
and supply to TW to obtain a price for the planter. 
(7) Playground – TW supplied the PC with up to date costings, Cllr’s to have a thorough look at 
costing and advise which option to go for before asking Architect to go to tender stage. 

 
 

 
 
TW 
 
 
 
 
TW 

22/175 Precept – TW confirmed that the precept request has been sent to CWAC and a receipt 
of email received. 

 
TS 

22/176 
 

Public Participation –  
MOP enquired about the state of the footpaths, holes etc.  TW suggested that they 
use the app on the CWAC website to report them, Cllr’s agreed to walk around the 
village and use the app to report. 
MOP asked about the possibility of a Zebra crossing on Chester Road – BS advised that 
the cost of this would be @£250,000, Highways also have to have permission from 
houses near by and all Zebra Crossing now have to have lights. Highways will not 
entertain it, it would be down to the PC, and PC cannot afford it. 
Email -Grit Boxes – TW has received a request for grit boxes – Whilst the PC feel that 
the boxes wont work, they are happy to contact CWAC for a supply of grit, to be 
stored at HB, where MOP can collect – to organise ready for winter 2023. 
MOP asked about having more Speed Indicator Display signs – TW advised of the cost 
of these. As the PC has already set the budget/precept they can’t be considered until 
2024-25 financial year. 
 

 
 

Cllr 
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TW 
 



22/177 
 

Correspondence- 
(1) TW reported that nothing, that hasn’t already been forwarded/discussed has been 
received. 

 
 

 
22/178 Village issues   

None 
 

TW 
 

22/179 Payments for authorisation agreed. 
Gleaves – Gate for playground   £64.32 
Gleaves – Xmas tree £365 
Clerk Salary - February 

   
 

 

22/180 Items for Next Agenda 
• Coronation event 

• Playground update 

• A533 update 

• Street light Notice board area 

• Newsletter 
  

 

22/181 Date of Next meeting 
Wednesday 1st March at 7. p.m. 

 

 
The meeting closed at 8.20pm 
 
 
 
Signed:                                                                   Dated: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 


